
 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #6 MEETING – Sunnyside School Library 
October 2, 2019 

 
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Darrell Beauchamp, Julie Parker, Joe Moll, Allison Tangen, Cherry Loney 
 
Also attending were four high school students; two City Commission candidates; four neighbors; and Lanni 
Klasner, City of Great Falls.   
 
OLD BUSINESS: Minutes of the September 4, 2019 were approved as written. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Terry Thompson, City Commission Candidate: Terry Thompson provided an overview of her candidacy for City 
Commissioner, why she is running, and what she hopes to accomplish.  
 
Bruce Pollington, City Commission Candidate: Bruce Pollington provided an overview of his candidacy for City 
Commissioner, why he is running, and what he hopes to accomplish.  
 
Topics of Discussion for Presentation at City Commission Work Session: The council agreed to present/discuss 
the following at the upcoming City Commission Work Session: 

• Need for Neighborhood Councils to have operating funds; 
• Need for both the Council and neighbors to be aware of development occurring in the council area (i.e. 

neither Council members nor neighbors were aware of the new Town Pump under development on the 
south side of 10th Ave – sizeable project with potential impact to neighbors); 

• Provide an overview of the Council’s MApril Cleanup activities and family fun; and 
• Acknowledge City Manager Greg Doyon for attending our September meeting and personally following up 

on neighborhood concerns expressed.   
 
Council 6 Report of Funds-on-Hand: Julie Parker noted the Council still has $37.00 on hand that she is holding for 
us (donations from previous ice cream socials).  
 
NEIGHBORHOOD CONCERNS:  
Emma White, 1624 19th St. So., mentioned an uptick in neighborhood thefts possibly stemming from a house on 
17th Ave. So., which she believes may be occupied by homeless people.  
 
Cherry Loney mentioned a couple more discarded mattresses have appeared in the alley between 13th and 14th St. 
So.  Lanni said she would pass the information along to the City Sanitation Department.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Cherry Loney, Secretary  


